
 
The Expedition #'s are:   James Boswell's Crew 715-k-01 (Trek 23) 
     Michael Wolzon’s Crew 715-k-02 (Trek 27) 
 
Philmont address:   Scout's Name 

Expedition # (716P-1 or 716P-2) 
Philmont Scout Ranch 
47 Caballo Road 
Cimarron, NM 87714 

 
Emergency phone # at Philmont:  (575) 376-2281 
 
The crews will need to arrive at the Scout Lodge at 5:00am on July 14th. The scouts will need a sack 
breakfast and a travel pack. We will be taking the troop bus and one other vehicle, as an emergency 
vehicle. The scouts will need to have their full class "A" uniform with them on the bus, but will wear their 
class "B" uniforms (gray troop t-shirt) while traveling on the bus. Class "A" uniform will be worn when they 
get off the bus. 
 
The scouts will need to pack a change of clothes in their travel pack for the trip to and from Philmont. 
These items will be much appreciated when the scouts come off the trails. Refer to the separate packing 
list. 
 
The crews will be stopping for lunch on July 14th. Every scout will be given $10.00 for lunch, which is 
included in the cost of the trip. 
 
The crews will spend the night of July 14th at the NRA's Whittington Center in Raton, NM. The phone # is 
(575) 445-3615. 
 
On July 15th after a light breakfast the crews will check into Philmont around 9:00am, where they will 
meet their Rangers and start the check-in procedures. Sometime during the day the scouts will call 
home and let you know that they arrived safely. 
 
On July 16th the crews will hit the trail. While on the trail, there will be very little (if any) communication 
with the outside world. 
 
On July 26th the crews will be coming off the trail, taking showers (enjoying those travel packs) and going 
through the check-out procedures. The scouts will be calling to let you know that they are off the trail. 
 
On the morning of July 27th the crews will be leaving Philmont and heading back to Fort Worth. Lunch will 
be at Youngblood’s Cafe in Amarillo. The cost of this meal is also included in the cost of the trip. The 
crews will arrive back at the Scout Lodge later that evening. The scouts will call about an hour prior to 
their arrival at the Scout Lodge. 


